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PUBLIC PROTECTOR’S REPORT ON AN INVESTIGATION INTO ALLEGATIONS 
OF MALADMINISTRATION BY THE FREE STATE DEPARTMENT OF 
AGRICULTURE AND RURAL DEVELOPMENT (DARD), AND THE DEPARTMENT 
OF AGRICULTURE, FORESTRY AND FISHERIES (DAFF) RELATING TO ITS 
HANDLING OF AN OUTBREAK OF BRUCELLOSIS (CONTAGIOUS ABORTION) 
ON THE FARM OF MRS RONEL BEHRENS: REPORT 44 OF 2018/19 

 

The Department of Agriculture, Forestry and Fisheries (DAFF) has taken note of the report 

from the Public Protector entitled “Public Protector’s Report on an Investigation into 

Allegations of Maladministration by the Free State Department of Agriculture and Rural 

Development (DARD), and the Department of Agriculture, Forestry and Fisheries (DAFF) 

Relating to its Handling of an Outbreak Of Brucellosis (Contagious Abortion) on the Farm of 

Mrs Ronel Behrens: Report 44 of 2018/19”. While the DAFF respects the constitutional role 

of office of the Public Protector, it is concerned about certain of the findings and 

recommendations made. DAFF has therefore sought legal advice on the contents of the 

report. Based on the advice received, the DAFF has instructed a legal team to prepare an 

application to review the findings and recommendation of the Public Protector. In view 

hereof, the DAFF is not in a position to comment further at this stage.” 

 

For technical enquiries kindly contact Dr Mpho Maja via email on 

Mpho.Maja@daff.gov.za or 012 319 7615. 

 

 

For more information contact: 

Mr Zweli Silangwe 

Acting Chief Director: Stakeholder Relations and Communications 

Cell: 076 925 9875 

E-mail: ZweliS@daff.gov.za  
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